
 

 

 

South Harringay School 
Pemberton Road 

London 
N4 1BA 

T. 020 8340 2757 
E. admin@shsharingey.co.uk 

 

 

Tuesday, 21 February 2023 

 

Dear Parent/Carer,  

 

I apologise for the text you received this morning suggesting the school will be closed on Thursday, 2nd 

March. This message was sent out prematurely, as no decision on closing the school has been made yet.  

 

The NEU have marked this day for further strike action by teaching staff in London. However, I have not yet 

completed the necessary risk assessment in order to determine if the school will be closed, or not.  

 

I do not yet have all the information I need in order to compete this risk assessment and make a decision. I 

will do so with as much notice for parents/carers as I can possibly provide. I realise many of you will need 

to make arrangements for this day should we need to close the school.  

 

Regardless of the outcome of the risk assessment, we will celebrate World Book Day on Friday, 3rd March 

with our annual dress-up day. We can’t wait to see what fantastic  book character costumes we are treated 

to this year.  

 

Yours Sincerely,  

 

 
Ian Scotchbrook 

Headteacher  

 

 

 


